Kootenai-Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: May 13, 2020
Present 





Absent (Board members)



Bob Burke – Vice-Chairman



Ed Pommerening - Chairman



Stan Thornton - Secretary/Treasurer


Laurin Scarcello - Supervisor
Mike Schlepp - Supervisor

Linda Ely – Supervisor





Bob Flagor – Supervisor




Mike Schlepp – Supervisor

Aubrey Hoxie - NRCS

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD 
Brad Shelton – ISWCC
Meeting was held via tele-conference due to the COVID19 Pandemic and the NRCS building being closed.

Meeting called to order by Vice- Chairman Bob Burke at 9:02 a.m.
Linda Ely moved and Stan Thornton seconded the motion to approve the March 2020 minutes. Motion Carried.
Bob Flagor moved and Mike Schlepp seconded the motion to approve the March 2020 financial 

Report but with a correction to the Bank of America account.  Motion Carried.

Aubrey Hoxie, NRCS updated that due to the COVID19 Pandemic the NRCS office is currently closed and they are teleworking from home.  Aubrey updated that currently, they have 15 active EQIP contracts, and 19 active RCPP-EQIP contracts.  NRCS has received 70 – 80 applications so far.  95% of these applications are for forest management (thinning/fuel breaks). For the CSP (Conservation Stewardship Program) NRCS has 2 GCI (Grassland Conservation Initiative) contracts.   The general CSP deadline is June 5, 2020.  NRCS has new news the they are in the last year of RCPP and should use up the rest of the funding. There will only be general EQIP contracts for future signups.  Lance Burton is the new planner in the Plummer office and his first day was May 11, 2020.  He will be the lead planner for team 2 and assisting us in all counties but primarily in Benewah County.

Brad Shelton, ISWCC updated that due to the COVID19 Pandemic ISWCC is teleworking from home.  They are now allowed to go into the field alone but can’t meet with landowners and have  limited interactions with partners.  Brad the FY2020 budget has had another reduction of 1% and are looking at a 5% reduction for the FY2021 budget.  ISWCC will be holding a meeting in Boise on June 12, 2020 for board supervisors only.  
Karla Freeman, District Administrator updated that 319 BMP AG Grant was submitted along with a grant application for Trans-Canada and Phillips66 for additional funding for the Wolf Lodge Creek Reach #3 project.  We are now just waiting to get a status of this. 
Karla updated that that the boat stations are up and running.  Kelli is doing a great job despite all the issues.  Kelli has lost some inspectors that did not return from last season and had to hire new employees to fill the spot.  
Karla updated the board on the results of the Envirothon. The district supported a team from North Idaho Stem Charter School.  The team finished in 4th place and the three team members each received a $50.00 scholarship from IASCD. These students have already picked up their checks. 
Karla reminded the board of the Farm Corridor project that was presented to the board at the March board meeting where Betty Mobbs a landowner is working on this project. Betty was asking for sponsorship. Sponsorship will be put off indefinitely until we can receive additional information on this and if the COVID 19 Pandemic has had any impact on this project. Karla will reach out to Betty and ask for a more formal request for sponsorship.
Karla updated the board that the annual District Survey is due.  Karla sent out the survey to all the board members and had them fill it out and return it to her. Karla took all the surveys and compiled them all into the final survey that will be approved and submitted.  Karla emailed the final survey to the board members for remarks. Stan Thornton moved and Linda Ely seconded the motion.  MOTION CARRIED.
Karla presented the board with the new MOU with the NRCS that is due June 1, 20202.  The MOU was emailed to the board members to read over and comment.  The MOU is the same as the previous years.  Bob Flagor moved and Mile Schlepp seconded the motion for approval of the MOU. MOTION CARRIED.

Karla presented to the board on the Request for Technical Assistance Grant that is due June 1, 2020.  This was approved at the March board meeting.  After receiving the request for proposal, Karla discovered that the percentages had changed than what was previously budgeted.  Karla worked with Aubrey on a new budget for a grant for a 3 day and a 4 day part time person. Kalra sent these new budgets out to the board prior to the meeting for review.  Aubrey addressed the board on the immediate need to have a part time person in the office to help handle with a large workload for the NRCS.  The board decided to move forward with the 4 day application for the grant. Bob Flagor moved and Stan Thornton seconded the motion to apply for the 4 day application.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next meeting will be June 15, 2020 at 9:00 am. This board meeting may be another teleconference call.
Meeting adjourned at 9:50 am.

